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CHATTING WITH CHRISTEL

Welcome back home after Hurricane Rita.  Some RHAA members had more than their share of home repairs, but all in all, the majority of us had missing shingles, stinky refrigerators, fences and trees down, and “missing in action” carports!  We will have to get together and compare our evacuation stories.

RHAA general meetings will resume as soon as repairs to the Media Room at the Southeast Texas Regional Airport are complete.  If anyone has a suggestion for a meeting location, please call Christel.

The newsletter will be essential to keep our members informed of the RHAA’s activities.  Be sure to call Rachel with any news you want to share.  Also, be sure your 2005-06 application has been completed and received by Cammie so you can remain on the active mailing list.
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Practice for the Nederland Christmas parade began last weekend and we only had 14 people show up.  In order for the corps to perform in the parade, we will need more participation.  Remaining practice dates are 11/12, 11/19 and 12/10 at the TJ parking lot (I can’t seem to call it anything else) at 9 AM.  The night parade is scheduled for Tuesday, December 13 at 6 PM.  Uniform will be white pants, white tennis shoes or boots, and red shirt or sweatshirt depending on the weather.

Before we know it, Mardi Gras will be here.  The first practice is scheduled for Saturday, January 7, 2006.

Hussar Love,

Christel

Bowl-A-Thon

The Bowl-A-Thon was held at Park Central Bowling Alley on Saturday, September 10, 2005.  The RHAA team consisted of Christine Collazo, Cammie Pool and Cathy Lopez.  Christine’s husband and two children made a second team. The teams report that they had a fun time! 

All proceeds go to Relay 2006 expenses.

Christine Collazo reports that the 2006 Relay for Life will take place on April 28-29, 2006.  Please start thinking about being on the RHAA team.  The theme is “Cancer Never Takes a Holiday” and each team is asked to select a holiday.  RHAA is considering Valentine’s Day! 

Christmas Party
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Dorothy’s Front Porch Restaurant in Nederland has been reserved for the RHAA on Saturday, December 3, 11:30 AM – 2:30 PM to host our annual Christmas Party. If you want to participate in the ornament exchange, please bring one wrapped ornament ($10 maximum).  

Cav-Oil-Cade

The RHAA and their Cav-Oil-Cade princess Lorena Alvarez are anxiously waiting the revised date for the 2005 coronation.  

Red & White Picnic

Obviously, the Red & White Picnic was cancelled due to “Rita”.  Plans do not call for rescheduling this event.  

Thanksgiving & Christmas Donations

The RHAA has decided to collect money instead of canned goods for our annual Thanksgiving and Christmas baskets to needy families.  Christine Collazo has discovered that there are many needy families in the Sabine Pass area as the result of Hurricane Rita.  Her children attend school in Sabine Pass and she is familiar with many of the needs in the area.  Please be generous in your donation.  The RHAA has voted to allocate $200 in gift cards for eight needy families – four at Thanksgiving and four at Christmas.  Additional money collected from members will be evenly divided among the eight families.  Mail in your donation to the RHAA post office box listed on the front of this newsletter and mark the envelope Attention:  Christine.  Thanks for caring!
Hussar-Colleen Party
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The annual Hussar-Colleen party is tentatively scheduled for January 21, 2006.   We are waiting to hear from the Groves KC Hall officials regarding the availability of their hall.  We’ll keep you posted.

October/November/December Birthdays
10/01
Phyllis Soliz Landry

10/02
Betty O’Quinn Jordan

10/02
Mary Ellen Smith Gones

10/03
Maeve Bergeron East

10/08
Leslie Landry Guse

10/11
Kelly Suire Rask

10/13
Jule Joffrion

10/22
Vicki Pittman

10/22
Julie Pittman

11/03
Reagan Hawkins

11/05
Becky Rhodes Underhill

11/07
Caroline Flores Harkins

11/11
Janis Thibodeaux Hooks

11/14
Mauri Duplantis Norris

11/16
Jane Wilkerson Koonce

11/21
Nita Tapscott Ricke

11/22
Paula Daigle Sheppard

11/27
Michelle Bruno

11/29
Debi Howard Tamez

11/30
Maurine Hooks Wyble

12/16
Lillie Bartlett Spradley

12/16
Geraldine Crocket Lyons

12/17
Carmen Soliz Leon

12/20
Rachel Gloria Hawkins

12/22
Gracey Potter Weisbrod

12/23
Jackie Lilljedahl Sada

12/23
Robert Taylor

12/23
Margaret Leach Lucas

12/25
Jessica Barbosa Garcia

12/28
Deana Denbo Bozarth

12/28
Carole Faulk

12/30
Janis Granger Harrington

12/31
Cammie Stamper Pool
Member Updates

· Marjorie Broussard had a recent stay at Christus St. Mary’s Hospital for about a week with chest congestion and a stomach virus.  She is now at home and doing much better.  Keep Margie in your prayers for a speedy recovery.

· We hope Marv & Arlene Howland had a safe trip driving to Buffalo, NY in September to visit an ailing relative (Marv’s sister),

· Paula Sheppard reports that her two daughters are pregnant and both due in May 2006.  This will make Paula & Glenn’s 9th & 10th grandchildren!  Congratulations to all.

· Bonnie Ransonette had a letter printed in the September issue of Woman’s Day.  It was titled “Hitting the Books”.  Check it out.  Bonnie was one of the unfortunate homeowners who experienced severe damage as a result of Hurricane Rita.  She was on a couple of the local TV news reports along with a FEMA inspector explaining the process the FEMA reps go through in assessing damage.

Newsletter Items

Contact Rachel Hawkins if you have an item for this newsletter.  Her home telephone number is 727-1145 or e-mail her at:  r2rhawkins@aol.com.

2005-06 RHAA Application

A 2005-2006 RHAA application is attached (for those who have not yet joined).  Please complete it and mail it back with your dues to stay active and up-to-date on the activities of the RHAA.

Quilt Raffle

Raffle tickets for the homemade quilt are being sold at all RHAA functions.  Tickets are $1/each.  Sally Graham sewed this beautiful quilt for the RHAA to raffle off at the Christmas Party.  Buy your ticket today.  For those of you who don’t live in the area, you can send your raffle money to the post office box address.  You will be notified if you are the lucky winner!
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Treasurer’s Report

Debbie Theriot reports that as of September 30, 2005 the RHAA balance is $3,882.56.  October statement has not yet been received due to Hurricane Rita.

Uniform Quartermaster Report

Dianne Krautz reports that preordered items not picked up have been returned to stock.  An attempt was made to contact each member who ordered an item.  A new order was placed on November 7 for short sleeve t-shirts, long sleeve t-shirts, sweatshirts and escort hats.

Storage Room

Christine Collazo reports that the Instrument shed was in good shape after Hurricane Rita – no water damage to our inventory.  If you need an instrument for practice, contact Christine prior to practice day so she can bring your requested item to the practice.

CMN Chairman

Children’s Miracle Network chairman is needed for the RHAA.  Margie Broussard handled this chairmanship in the past, but is unable to participate at this time.   If you are interested in chairing this committee, please step forward.
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Hurricane Katrina Donation

The RHAA voted to send a $200 check to the Southeast Texas Emergency Relief Fund for Hurricane Katrina expenses.  These funds remained in our area for evacuees.  The check was sent on September 13th.

Scholarships

If you have a child or grandchild who will be graduating from high school in 2006, please submit an application for a RHAA scholarship.  Contact Helen Wyble for the form.

Membership

Vice President Cammie Pool reports that as of November 4th, there are 62 total paid members – 45 Active, 7 Associate, 8 Honorary and 2 Sustaining.  

If you have not mailed your application in by December, you will no longer receive newsletters.  Take a minute now to complete the attached application, submit a check and mail to the address noted.

History Books

History books for the 2002-03 (Christel Chamberlain’s presidency), 2003-04 year (Helen Wyble’s presidency) and the 2004-05 year (Bonnie Ransonette’s presidency) will be presented at our 2005 Christmas Party. 

Have a Safe, Happy Holiday Season

From the RHAA
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